Contra Costa College                                              COLLEGE COUNCIL MINUTES
2600 Mission Bell Drive



       Friday, April 27, 2007
San Pablo, CA 94806


 2:30 p.m., LA-101, Liberal Arts Building








          Special Meeting
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Present:  Classified:        Alma Cardenas, Joyce Edwards, Mercy Pono, Teresina Steffes

   Faculty:            Terence Elliott, Leverett Smith

   Management:   Ken Blustajn, Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong, Carlos Murillo,   

                            McKinley Williams

  Students:           Derrasha Hudson

  Absent:              Lee Brelie, John Christensen, 

    Camille Parker, McKinley Williams, Carlos Esquival, June 

    Skillman, Zakiya Bomani (Students)

 Guests:              Kathleen Anderson, Shannon Beckham, Tim Clow, Alex Edwards, 

   Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Bruce King, Joe Ledbetter, David 

   McCoard, Mario Rebholz, Alec Sumari (Advocate), John Wade

   Christopher Guillard and Karen Cribbins-Kuklin (architects)

1. Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by Chair, Carlos Murillo at 1:10 p.m.
CONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

2.  
Approval of Agenda - The agenda was approved.


ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA


NONCONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

3.  
Report from Perkins and Will - Mack said Perkins and Will has done a lot of work on their proposal for our campus taking into consideration our wants and needs.  Kindred Murillo will take all of the information to the State for seismic retrofit of those buildings that need it.  

Karen Cribbins-Kuklin gave a wonderful power point presentation.  They want to give CCC a sense of entry and arrival to the campus and develop a strong relationship between the Student Association and Student Services buildings.  The Student Association Building has been cleared for building.  We are still waiting to hear about the trenching from around the gym and GA Building but we are optimistic it will be cleared as well.  Because most of our buildings are old, they do not meet the current regulations for class size nor do most of our current classrooms have two exits that are required now.  The State fire marshal states 20 square feet per student; therefore, 700 square feet for 35 students.  Perkins and Will would like to bring all of our buildings up to code in their proposal and that may include replacing entire buildings.  

Karen proceeded with the power point presentation. The SA Building would be replaced with a new modern building to include MCHS, Culinary Arts, Bookstore, student space, meeting rooms, and administration.  
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To avoid relocating science programs, a new three or four-story science complex would be constructed to accommodate all the science labs, nursing labs and lecture rooms in one location.  The older lab section of the Physical Science Building would be demolished.  The newer section would be converted to non-classroom space, and would house a general meeting and conference room.  A new general purpose classroom would be constructed to replace what is currently in the LA Building.  Lecture classroom and faculty offices would be created to eliminate the need for the current LA Building.

The current Biology Building would be updated to house the Art Department.  The current Art Building would then house Buildings and Grounds.  

Math, Speech and reprographics would be housed in the current AA Building.  

With this new proposal we will be able to show the State we are reducing space and, at the same time, modernizing our campus.  

There would be a new road from the Knox Center to the AA Building.  This is of course contingent on the City of San Pablo and their plans for athletic fields.   There would be a two way road made along the perimeter of the campus.  The "front door" of the campus would be apparent by the new Student Services Buildings and there would be a drop off spot off of the parking lot by the new Student Services Building.  

Christopher Guillard, the landscape architect, talked about the quad area and the new student plaza planned for that area.  There was some discussion about wanting to move the new student plaza to the backside of the new SA Building so it would be in between in the new SA Building and the new Student Services Building.  There was also discussion about "spine" of travel that currently exits from the current quad to the stairs in between the Humanities and Liberal Arts Buildings.  We would prefer the "spine" of travel to begin between the new proposed SA and Student Services buildings.  

There was also some discussion about the location of the proposed amphitheater replacing the one that currently exits.  It was mentioned that it is difficult to teach during some events that occur in the amphitheater as the sound travels to the classrooms in the Humanities and Liberal Arts Buildings.  

Perkins and Will will continue to look at the configuration of the student congregating and travel locations in their proposed plans.  
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4.
Budget - Instructional Equipment Allocations - Mariles said that the Budget Committee:  Terence Elliott, Terrill Mead, John Christensen, Carol Maga, Teresina Steffes, and Mariles met to make the recommendations for instructional equipment.  Mariles distributed copies of the projects recommended for funding for 2006-07 instructional equipment funds.  On the backside were the projects that did not receive funding.  Out of the $100,000 for instructional equipment, $98,510 was used to fund 12 requests.  Some of those projects that did not receive funding from instructional equipment funds, were noted as receiving funding from the Career Technical Education Equipment funds.  Other projects not funded from instructional equipment funds were 

forwarded to the Technology committee, funded through the Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment budget, or were pending discussion.  Ten projects were just not funded altogether.

Mariles also distributed the 2007-08 Budget Augmentation Funds from the CCC Foundation.  There were 18 departments who are slated to receive monies if approved by College Council.

Projects Recommended For Funding

2006-07 Instructional Equipment

	Dept. Name
	Contact
	Request Item/project
	Amount

	PE
	Goehring
	Fitness Center Equipment
	$38,000

	Bio Sci
	Barnes
	Anatomy Slide Set
	$  8,300

	Chemistry
	Smith
	GC/MS Repair Service Agreement
	$12,000

	Perf. Arts
	Morocco
	Audio Computer System for Sound System
	$  2,000

	Art
	Akers
	Kiln Shelves
	$  2,902

	Earth Sciences
	Duvall
	Physical Anthropology Lab Equipment
	$  5,000

	Bio Sci
	Anderson
	Incubator
	$  3,383

	Chemistry
	Smith
	PH/ion Meters, with Electrodes
	$12,000

	Art
	Akers
	Electrical Wiring to Compressor
	$     500

	Art
	Akers
	Sculpture Yard Rain Shield
	$     500

	Art
	Akers
	Potter's Wheel Cord Replacement
	$  1,925

	Athletics
	Wade
	Gym Sound System/PA System
	$12,000









Total:



  $98,510
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Projects Recommended for 2007-08 Augmentation Funds 

from CCC Foundation

	Dept. Name
	Contact
	Requested Item(s)
	Amount

	Academic Skills 
	Ornelas-Garcia
	Two computers for Faculty
	$  3,000

	African American
	Hodge
	Tutoring & Events
	$  3,000

	Art Dept.
	Akers
	Classroom Equipment
	$  3,000

	Bio Sci
	Barnes
	Classroom Supplies
	$  3,000

	Biotech
	Levine
	Classroom Equipment
	$  2,700

	Bus Serv.
	Dimitri
	File Cabinet
	$  3,000

	Campus Wide Tutoring
	Berner
	Tutoring Services
	$  3,000

	Chemistry
	Smith
	Supplies, Equipment, etc.
	$  2,850

	Custodial Serv.
	Poe
	Chairs for Events
	$  3,000

	Dental Assist
	Everhart
	Three Manikins
	$  3,000

	Earth Sciences
	Duvall
	Supplies for Phys Anthro
	$  3,000

	ESL
	Kalkstein
	Supplies & Hourly Help
	$  1,310

	Library
	Geringer
	Librarian Hours for Summer
	$  3,000

	Research & Planning
	Clow
	Printer Extension Tray
	$    500

	Social Sciences
	Cromartie
	Microphones & Classroom Response System
	$  3,000

	Speech
	Anderson
	Coach, Tournament Expenses, Supplies
	$  3,000

	Tech.  Serv.
	Eyestone
	Provide More Wirless on Campus
	$  3,000

	Vice Pres.
	Maga
	Institutional Technology Specialist
	$  3,000









Total:



  $49,360

A vote was taken to approve the Instructional Equipment and Budget Augmented recommendations for funding.  

Management:  yes.  Classified:  yes.  Faculty:  yes.  Students:  yes.

5.  
Proposed Revised Strategic Initiatives - First Read - Mack said after reading the approved strategic initiatives from last month's College Council meeting, he wanted to improve upon them slightly.  

Proposed Strategic Initiatives for 2007-2012

1.  Improve student learning experiences and successful educational goal completion.

2.  Develop strategies to increase student enrollment, to improve the colleges' image, and to create positive public awareness about the college.

3.  Utilize research and data to improve college effectiveness.

A vote was taken to approve the slightly improved Proposed Strategic Initiatives for 2007-2012.  

Management:  yes.  Classified:  yes.  Faculty:  yes.  Students:  yes.
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6.
Ten Year Educational Master Plan - First Read - Terence said President's Cabinet met this morning to begin reviewing the plan.  Terence asked if each division dean would review with their department chairs their department's plan listed in the Ed Plan and make any revisions. Send revisions to the President's Office by Thursday, May 3rd.  President's Cabinet will review the revisions next Friday.  

Announcements:

Raja announced the student academic decathlon on May 12th.  She is still trying to solicit questions from various faculty in math, English, Social Sciences and Science for this student event.  The winner will receive a $3,000 scholarship and move forward to compete against the winners from DVC and LMC.  The ASU is also looking for proctors for this event that begins at 9:00 a.m. Breakfast will be served at 8:30 a.m. 

Staff Appreciation Day is May 4th, 12:00 to 4:00 p.m.  Everyone is encouraged to attend.

Classified Senate elections are Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.

Meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

